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Time flies when you’re having fun!!  June is over, 

and here comes July that is a slower month for ac-

tivities.  This will give us time to prepare for August. 

We have 4S games on July 8th at the Sacramento 

Yacht Club.  Even if you’re not playing a game, 

come out and support our Club to victory. 

We have another event coming up on July 22nd. Our 

SYC family is growing again.  Brad and Becca Pin-

nell are excepting their second child, and we are hav-

ing a baby gender reveal/baby shower at the Club for 

them. All members are invited.  Please see the flyer 

in this Bulletin for more details and RSVP as soon as 

you can. 

We have the large event “Taste of the Delta”, com-

ing August 5th. It’s sure to be a great day, and we are 

going to have a dinner that evening.  Watch for the 

details so you can sign up. 

We have St. Francis Yacht Club’s Ski Boat Poker 

Run coming to the club on August 19th.  This will 

only be a day event (lunch and social time).  What a 

great way to meet new people and make new friends 

from other clubs. Please watch for the flyer for this 

event coming soon. 

Be sure to sign up often and early for our upcoming 

events, hosting and attending. Let’s see if we can get 

some new bartenders, too. 

I would also like to add a big THANK YOU to our 

hosts this last month who stepped up and cooked all 

the meals we had, as well as our bartenders. It was an 

extremely busy month, and everyone worked hard to 

make our guests feel welcomed. 

As always there is always more to come … as we 

have just begun to have fun!!! 

Let’s have fun at the Club ~ You cruise faster alone, 

but farther together. Let’s Cruise Together! 

Hey!!!!!  Is it hot enough for everyone?  I can only 

speak for myself and it is HOT!!! 

We have had lots of activities going on, and now we 

have some quiet time for us all. I would like to re-

flect back and think about what I have encountered 

since joining Stockton Yacht Club.  I have met some 

really great people.  With that comes friendship, 

comradery, sadness at times, and lots of good food.  

This is not without saying all the hard work that 

makes this Club work. 

I want to take this time to thank the people who have 

done more than their fair share of hosting events,  

You know who you are and THANK YOU SO 

MUCH.  Also, a really big thank you to our members 

who have stepped forward to bartend.   

Coming off probation this month is Ron Armonde 

and Dean and Janelle Carlson.  We had a new mem-

bership from Georgiana Thomas and Doug Ramos.  

They are looking forward to attending club func-

tions.  So, if you see them, please introduce yourself 

and make them feel welcome. 

The 4S Games are upon us.  If you are not participat-

ing in the games, please come and support our Club.  

Heaven knows we need it.  Fourth place is getting a 

little old.  Stay cool and behave! 

 Vice Commodore       

Lucy Hamilton 

 

Commodore       

Ronda Beasley 

“The greatest pleasure in 

life is doing what people 

say you cannot do.” 

 

“Integrity is doing the right 

thing. Even when no one is 

watching.” 
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With that being said, here we are with the here and 

the now.  As I look at this position, I often wonder 

who thought of this?  The duties are so overwhelm-

ing; how can one person accomplish so much?  So, I 

have appointed an Acting Marina Manger to handle 

just the Marina.  The Acting Marina Manger is re-

sponsible for only the Marina and Guest Dock, noth-

ing more.  It is with great pleasure that I give you 

your new Acting Marina Manager, Schatzie Haws.  

Thank you, Schatzie, for volunteering to take on this 

very important job.      

Our Assistant Port Captain, Larry Brown, has 

stepped up to the plate to take on the duties of over-

seeing our Caretaker, Linda Gobbell, and I can see 

they have a fantastic working relationship.  Assisting 

Larry with the duties of the Club House and Mainte-

nance is Randy Welch.  Thank you Larry and Randy, 

all your accomplishments on this new and unconven-

tional job is most heart felt.  We have presented this 

break down of duties to the Board of Directors at our 

last meeting on June 20th.  I have asked the Three 

Musketeers, Schatzie Haws, Larry Brown and Randy 

Welch, to form a committee to report back to the 

Board on their duties and studies as to how to make 

the Port Captain’s responsibilities to possibly break 

down into two or three different job titles.  The Three 

Musketeers are working together just like clockwork 

and, at this point, they are very well accomplished 

and in sinc.   

So, as we continue down our perceived path of life, 

we really never know which way the wind may take 

us.  We can only trim our sails and hold fast to each 

other, for where one goes we all go. 

Rear Commodore 

Terry McGregor 

Hello everyone.  I hope you all are having a great 

summer! It’s almost time for 4S Games in Sacra-

mento on July 8th.  I encourage everyone to come 

out and support our members participating in games 

and have some fun! The rest of July is quiet except 

for Wacky Wednesday’s and the PICYA Delegates 

dinner on July 10th. 

The bar is doing very well this year, and I want to 

thank all the volunteers who have stepped up to bar-

tend on Wacky Wednesdays and TGIF’s.  A big 

shout out to Darren, our Bar Manager, for all his 

continued hard work.  It’s greatly appreciated and 

THANK YOU!  I encourage everyone to please con-

sider contributing some of your time, in any way 

possible, bartending, hosting Wacky Wednesdays 

and other dinners.  We have many open dates to fill 

for the rest of the year, so please check your calen-

dars and volunteer for an event.  

Until next month, Happy and Safe boating. 

“It is the set of the sails, not the direction of the 

wind, that determines which way we will go.”  

 

Board Chairman 

Fred Ramos 

With the resignation of our Port Captain, I want to 

personally thank Ron Malmquist for his time and 

dedication to this position and our Club. “Thank You 

Ron”.  I know from my view it’s not an easy road to 

travel down as we often assume.  We have had the 

endless duties of the Port Captain mixed with emo-

tions and politics that can often tug at the heart.  Ron 

continues his dedication to the Club.  As I write this 

article, I know he is busy getting the air conditioner 

repaired in the galley.  His dedication to our Com-

modore is immeasurable, and I’m sure we will see 

this family team continue on. 

Sunshine Report 

Donna Clausen 

Summer is here, and it appears the heat has 

killed all of the bugs that were going around.  

No one has reported any illnesses or other is-

sues. 

If you have been feeling under the weather, 

please know that we are always wishing our 

members good health and much happiness. 
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The June Delegates meeting was held at Half Moon 

Bay Yacht Club.  SYC was represented by Ed and 

Bonnie Stetson and Paul and Donna Clausen. Nice 

excuse to get some wonderful, fresh seafood, 1 1/2” 

Littleneck Clams at Pete’s in Moss Landing! So, ten-

der. 

Scholarships: 

By the time you read this article, the deadline for ap-

plications for the 2017 Scholarships will have 

passed.  

We are still accepting donations to fund additional 

scholarships this year. We accept donations from $10 

to $2,700. Remember, a $250 donation earns your 

club 10 COTY points. Forms are available to 

download from the website. Donation Form 

On September 23rd, we need volunteers to serve our 

Veterans.  They are skippers to bring their vessels, 

people to serve on shore or crew on boats, items to 

put in the Veteran’s “take home bags”, toiletries,  

donations of wine for the skipper’s bags, and money! 

COTY points are awarded to volunteers. For more 

information and to download a form for volunteer-

ing: http://www.picya.org/17-wheel-chair.Bottom of 

Form 

Applicants: Please publicize the program. To be 

considered, applicants must be: 

Students, whose parents, grandparents, guardians or 

mentors, are members of a yacht club belonging to 

PICYA 

Applicants must be graduating high school seniors of 

the current year or college students continuing to 

pursue their educational goals 

Application and Guidelines available for download 

at http://www.picya.org/scholarships 

Coming Events: 

July 10th Delegates Meeting and Dinner at Stockton 

Yacht Club 

California Coastal Cleanup Day on September 16th.  

See more information @http://www.coast4u.org 

RBOC Report  

Jack R. Michael 

President 2013 

As I write this report, we just finished an RBOC 

Board Meeting.  There are not many changes from 

my report last month, other than bills have moved to 

other committees as the process moves on!  I suggest 

that you go to the RBOC website,  rboc.org, and 

click on the “Boater Brief” heading for the Summer 

Boater Brief.  This provides a bit more detail than 

my report last month. 

You may recall an issue we had last year with the 

Sheriff’s Association regarding the use of recrea-

tional boater generated funds to finance removal of 

abandoned commercial vessels.  The Sheriff’s Asso-

ciation has been surveying the existence of derelict, 

abandoned vessels in the Delta and have documented 

considerably more than previously thought.  Our 

concern is the abandoned commercial vessels, since 

commercial vessel owners do not contribute any 

funding to address this issue.  However, there is an-

other issue involved and that is that some derelict 

“commercial vessels” are really private vessels 

which have also not contributed funding for aban-

doned vessel cleanup.  This funding now comes 

solely from the fuel taxes paid by recreational boat-

ers.  We will be having more discussions with the 

Sheriff’s Association to find some solution to this 

problem. 

Enjoy the boating season and look for hopefully 

more information in my report next month!   

Happy Boating!! 

Wheelchair Regatta, September 23rd at Encinal Yacht 

Club 
PICYA Delegate 

Ed Stetson 

http://www.picya.org/uploads/file/Scholarship%20Donation%20Form%202017.pdf
http://www.picya.org/17-wheel-chair
http://www.picya.org/scholarships
http://www.coast4u.org
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Delta Fleet Captains 

Terry Medeiros & John Tulich 

Bulletin Editor 

Schatzie Haws 

Hello to SYC members.  After the rain and runoff 

that we had this past winter and spring, some of our 

favorite cruising places have been left with consider-

able damage and disruption to their facilities.  We 

had to cancel a couple of cruise outs because of this, 

but we will try to re-schedule, if at all possible. 

We do have a great cruise out scheduled for August 

25 thru the 27th to Delta Marina in Rio Vista.  This is 

a fantastic location and has many things to offer.  It 

is a short walk to the downtown area that has much 

history about the Delta and Sacramento River.  Our 

dock space is limited; however, if you want to drive 

in, you are welcome to join us. Please see the flyer in 

this Bulletin and get your reservations in. Everyone 

has fun in Rio Vista! 

Ok, so I need to update my picture.  Does this tell 

you how long I have been your Bulletin Editor? 

I have been doing this on and off for almost 15 

years, and have enjoyed this journey in my life.  

Now, it is time for a change.  Through out the years, 

I have worked with awesome, supportive teams.  I 

am pleased to let you know that one of our members, 

Frank Gurnee, has stepped up to the plate and volun-

teered to take over.  We have been working together 

the last couple of weeks, and I will continue to assist 

him through the learning process.  He has shown en-

thusiasm and willingness to “learn the ropes” (oops 

lines). 

As most of you know, I have taken on some new re-

sponsibilities at the Club, and look forward to some 

different challenges.  If anyone has any questions or 

would like to help Frank, please let me know, and I 

will pass it on to him. 

JULY 

11 Cliff Kenst 

13 Greg Almeida 

 Doug Ramos 

14 Terry McGregor 

20 Mary Garcia 

 Debra Greene 

22 Paul Paganini 

23 Karen Uhlin 

24 Bob Palmer 

28 Janelle Carlson 

 Randy McCaughan 

29 Betty Costa 

30 Donna Clausen 

JULY 

1 Bob & Beverly Cain 

12 Jack & Mary Lee Michael 

 Randy & Nancy McCaughan 

26 Barry & Karin Thall 

27 Dean & Janelle Carlson 

WELCOME ABOARD NEW MEMBERS 

 
Georgiana Thomas & Doug Ramos 

PO Box 628 

Stockton, CA 95201 

Home (209) 467-7719 

Georgiana Cell (209) 981-3819 

Doug Cell (209) 608-1065 

Email: page8@mindspring.com 

 

Sponsored by Tom Lemasney 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1 

2 3 4 5  WW          

Furr & Fisher 

6 7 8 

9 10   PICYA 

Delegates Mtg.  

11 12  WW 

McDonald & Staff 
13 14 15 

16 17 18 Board   

Meeting 

19 WW      
Hamilton 

20 21 22  Pinnell 

Baby Reveal 

Beasley 

23 24 25 26 WW Reiner, 

Spoor & Gerlack 

27 28 29  Member 

Appreciation 

Beasley 

30 31      

July 2017 

4S Games Sacramento YC 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 2  WW             

D & M Garcia 

3 4 5    Taste of the 

Delta                 

T. Garcia 

6 7 8 9  WW       

Lemasney 

10 11 12   Private 

Party            

Carlson  

13 14  Power 

Squadron 

15  Board 

Meeting  

16  WW    

TBD/Cancelled 
17 18 19  St. Francis 

YC Poker Run 

Lunch  

20 21 22 23  WW     

TBD /Cancelled 
24 25  26 

27 28 29 30  WW    

TBD /Cancelled 
31   

August 2017 

Cruise Out Delta Marina  

Rio Vista 
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